With a year left on his term as a Lacrosse school board member, long time board member Neil Duresky, announced at the end of last night's school board meeting......that he is resigning his seat effective April 25th. Duresky did not comment as to why the decision was made and left immediately after the meeting came to a close.

Board President Christine Claire told WIZM news that an appointment to the seat will have to me made after the 25th......and whoever is chosen would take over the position for a one year term.

Coincidentally, Duresky is resigning the same day the 3 school board members that are elected today will be sworn into office.